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  SHAD 
  Consultants Inc. 
 
 
November 21, 2022 
 
To: Honourable Mayor Patrick Brown 
      City of Brampton 

 
Re: 9445 Clarkway Blvd, (OZS-2022-0019) Public Meeting Submission-Petition in 
support of New BARIC Centre Project. 

 
Respected Mayor, 

 
My family and friends have been residents of Brampton East for over 15 years. We all 
are house owners and have been paying taxes since residing and have been model 
citizens and pillars of the community in these 15 years.  

The community has grown significantly along with various religious communities and 
places to worship. Therefore, it is important that we invest our future in our children 
and guide them to become pillars of the community through our teachings in school and 
Mosque. The problem lies in that this can no longer be done in the space that is 
currently available to us, and it is only with the support of local residents that we can 
hope to expand. It is my hope that the Zoning Board will approve our place and give the 
Muslims of East Brampton the chance to give back to a community that has supported 
us for so long. We Muslims have a very rich history of building great communities for all 
the difference races and religions and having a biggest Mosque in the community will 
assure that we provide. The large Mosque with all the facilities will assure the children 
stay in the community and stay away from trouble. In the past 15 years, Brampton has 
approved various larger religious worship temples allowing the other communities to 
build foundation for the children and to ensure kids stay away from troubles. 

Your support is extremely important to establish a Complete Islamic Centre for the 
Muslim community including our future generations.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Rafiq Ahmed 
President                 
Shad Consultants Inc            


